Dear Parents:

Due to a scheduling conflict the Gr. 7 Parent Meeting will be cancelled this evening.

We will have a Gr. 7 Parent Meeting on April 28th – hopefully we will have more information about what we can do for Confirmation by that time as restrictions are subject to change on April 19th.

Below you will find instructions from the Retreat Team as to how the Retreat will be conducted.

Please ensure the following:

Your student is ON TIME! To sign in and after lunch! (Attendance will be taken)

Wear their t-shirt (pick-up times below) I know a virtual photo of the event is planned!

Have their CAMERA AND MIC ON so they can fully engage into the Retreat also be in a space where they can fully engage in the Retreat.

<u>St. Matthew's Elementary</u> students will be receiving an envelope that will contain their t-shirt and any letters that were dropped off (as per instructions at parent/sponsor meeting)

<u>PREP Students</u> can pickup their Envelope in the Fireside Room – Envelopes will be alphabetical with child's name. They will contain – t-shirts, letters (if any collected) Saint's Project if left behind at Interview, Service Sheets and may contain other items.

- Thursday after 2:00 pm until 6:00 pm
- Friday 8:30 8:00 pm (the church will be open due to First Friday Mass Live Streamed)

If you cannot make any of those times please make arrangements with the PREP office before Thursday at 5:00 to organize an alternative!

FAQ's

- Fee collected will not be refunded as there are costs associated with the Retreat even if held virtually. Students have always covered the costs for the Service Team to attend the Retreat and any shortfalls were covered by PREP and parish for all students.
- Students will have a Confirmation Event for students only at the parish that will have the food that they ordered and something extra. This will utilize the remainder of the funds collected.

At this time we do not know when or what that will look like until restrictions are amended.

- T-shirts for students and Service Team are part of the fee.
- There are administration costs associated with organization of the Retreat.

Should you have any questions or concerns about the Retreat please feel free to contact the PREP office.

Thank you and blessings for a fruitful experience as your student prepares to experience "The My Seven From Heaven Retreat"

Trish & The M7FH Retreat Team